The Giddings Star

July 23, 1953

Giddings Couple Observes Golden Wedding Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Spretz observed their golden wedding anniversary on Saturday, Fourth of July, with all their children from Houston, Port Arthur, and Luling present.

The wedding date was June 27, but on account of illness in the family, the date had to be postponed until July 4th. Relatives and friends, including Rev. and Mrs. Max Studtmann, were present to help celebrate this memorable occasion.

Rev. Studtmann addressed the couple calling attention to the many blessings the Lord had bestowed on them and their family during the 50 years of their married life and implored God for his continued mercy and kindness in the future.

A splendid barbecued dinner, prepared by the children, was served. The barbecue was prepared by their son Walter. Parents and children stated that it was a day they shall never forget.

The 'Star' congratulates the couple and extends to them best wishes for the future.